
Molly  0:00   
I've always thought I would come to university, to be honest. I wasn't sure if I was 
good enough. I know that's like a bad thing to say but I've got a lot of self doubt. And 
I always, like, second guess like everything. And uni as well is also ...it's a big thing. 
And I didn't really know anybody here and I was nervous of coming to this big uni 
environment where everybody is just so incredible. But it wasn't that scary. And now 
I feel like I finally like settled in. Like, it might have taken a while, but I feel like I have 
properly like, settled into that uni life now, and I'm really, really enjoying it. 
 
Academic Support  0:34   
So what would you say to somebody about going to university, particularly someone 
similar to you? 
 
Molly  0:41   
And I would say, just trust ...trust in yourself that it's not as scary as you think it is. 
Even when they tell you that there's a deadline, it's not the end of the world. Like 
they're here to help you. And the peer like support is incredible. Like, I've haven't met 
anyone here that's had a bad thing to say about anyone. Everyone's really lovely. 
I've always looked at it as they all know what they want to do...they just know. But a 
lot of people here are really unsure. We're all just kind of wobbling along together 
trying to figure ourselves out basically, 
 
Academic Support  1:19   
You admit to having... lacking often in self confidence. But you've come to speak 
now and I'm just curious what motivated you to tick your hand up? 
 
Molly  1:30   
Yeah, I was... I've always wanted to... like I do like to speak out but I just get a bit 
nervous. And so I thought that people would like to hear like a side of the story. Like, 
especially because I still live at home. And I know that a lot of people who may be 
still live at home, don't think that they should be maybe struggling in a way that say, 
an international student because they've had to move country. But it is a struggle, I 
think still living at home, trying to juggle like your life with uni and trying to make sure 
that everything fits in. And I just want people to know that like, you're not alone. That 
was one thing when I first came here, I felt quite alone. And I felt like there was 
nobody that could understand what I was going through. But it's actually really, really 
interesting. Like there's so much like culture and different things that I've learned. 
Like, ethe other day there was these girls and they made a tiny little miniature set of 
like some Chinese temple and it was like incredible, and she was explaining all this 
kind of things. And you just learned so much from all these different people from 
around the world.  
 
Molly  2:29   
I know that you just have to believe in yourself basically. It sounds very cliche but 
there comes a point where you have to say to yourself, I am good enough and I do 
deserve this place as much as anybody else in UAL and studying in London and 
especially like with UAL it is just a ...it's a really great experience, I think. 
 
 


